Letter To The Editor,

We wish to encourage citizens of Bolton to attend the March 5th public meeting at Florence Sawyer School Auditorium at 7pm regarding the work and recommendations of the Bolton Mosquito Response Committee.

During the past few years, Massachusetts towns have experienced significant increases in the number of mosquitos infected with West Nile Virus and Eastern Equine Encephalitis (EEE), including in immediately surrounding towns which have taken steps to monitor the threat.  The recent coronavirus epidemic is an important reminder of the need to closely monitor and take proactive steps to control the spread of dangerous infectious diseases.  The situation in Massachusetts became so severe last season that many towns canceled outdoor events and the state resorted to aerial spraying of pesticides over large sections of the state, including a small section of Bolton.  The Bolton Board of Selectmen has appointed a Mosquito Response Committee to study the issue and make recommendations regarding Bolton’s response to this health threat.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The public meeting is a chance for Bolton citizens to learn about the findings of the committee, obtain answers to questions and provide input to the committee.  The Committee is looking to have members of the state sponsored Central Massachusetts Mosquito Control Project and other knowledgeable experts available to present information and answer questions.

Your attendance at the public meeting will help us consider all perspectives and develop a comprehensive approach to this important issue for our town.

The Mosquito Response Committee,

Dr. Amy Clark, DVM, Citizen Volunteer and Equine Veterinarian
Brooke Clenchy, Nashoba Regional School District Superintendent
Robert Frieswick, Nashoba Regional School District Facilities Manager
Rebecca Longvall, Bolton Conservation Agent
Don Lowe, Bolton Town Administrator
Joseph Lynch, Bolton DPW Director
Warren Nelson, Bolton Chief of Police
Scott Powell, Bolton Board of Health
Jonathan Schwartz, Esq, Citizen Volunteer
Ali Webb, Bolton Parks and Recreation Coordinator

